
EXHIBIT B 
Witness Statements for Council Members 1/5/24 1:05pm MST 

 
Greetings All, 
 
Here are the reports that we (Jennifer Bowler and I) are asking you to read and review before 
we convene the Women's Council. Please do not share or discuss them with anyone besides 
your spouse. 
 
The first report details several events in Israel as witnessed and reported by Jennifer Bowler. 
She and her husband, Brian, took a trip to Israel last January (2023) to visit [the MIQ]. They 
invited his wife, __________, to join them. Jennifer's report describes a __________ incident 
involving __________[MIQ and his wife] that occurred on the trip.  
 
The second report was written by me. I was one of several witnesses to __________, in one 
case, __________ perpetrated by __________[MIQ] against __________[his wife] and others 
while on our trip to the UK. On the flight home from London, two to three days after the events 
took place, I wrote 17 pages of notes in a spiral notebook. This report is the transcription of 
those notes. 
 
The third report is a personal message written to [the MIQ] by Aaron Bishop. Aaron texted it to 
[the MIQ] (via the iPhone Notes App) on Saturday, November 18, 2023, while we were driving to 
the conference in Edinburgh. Aaron was a primary witness to most of the events you will read in 
my report but had flown home a few days before the trip ended. When he found out that [the 
MIQ] was going to attend the conference despite all that had transpired the previous 6 days, 
Aaron sent the message to [the MIQ] to express his feelings of frustration.  
 
I received Aaron's permission to include his message to [the MIQ] as one of the three reports. 
He had sent it to Dave and I shortly after sending it to [the MIQ]. We felt that it presented 
another primary witness account of the events. Especially since it came from one of [the MIQ's] 
best friends who dearly loved him and had no reason to misjudge or malign him. In fact, Aaron 
had flown to Scotland several days before the rest of us arrived in London so he could spend 
2-3 days of one-on-one time with [the MIQ] while seeing the sites in Edinburgh.  
 
We are hoping to convene the council this coming Sunday evening, January 7 at 7 pm. 
 
However, if that is not possible for you and your schedule, please let me know a better evening 
that would work for you. In talking to a few members of the council, weeknights are very tricky 
due to children's school activities and sports. Therefore, we are thinking that Sunday evenings 
tend to be better for that reason.  
 
If this Sunday does not work out for you, next Sunday, January 14, may be a possibility, but one 
of the members can't commit to that day until later in the week. The other possibility is Sunday, 
January 21.   



 
Thank you for taking the time to consider these reports as we prepare to discuss them as a 
group and the implications they hold. I know we all take the matter of a Women's Council very 
seriously and are mindful to follow the Spirit as it leads and guides.  
 
Best, 
Amberli 
 
 

 


